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I am very grateful for all that Heavenly Father 

has helped me to gain here. I have gotten a visa 

for two years. The Franciscan priests were kind 

enough to write me a work contract, so that I 

could get a temporary residence. To get 

indefinite residence I must have a serious 

reason for staying, as having a business. I was 

lucky, with Father's help, to have made friends 

with two of the workers in the Minister of 

Exterior Relations office. They helped me cut 

down the waiting period considerably. 

 

There are several people here studying the 

Principle. My most serious student is a 

Peruvian. We are just beginning but I have high 

hopes for him. He's single, 28, and searching. 

He's already helped me in many ways. I've let 

him and others read Miss Kim's book as my translating has been slow. I hope to make more copies soon, 

as there are other who have shown interest. 

 

The people here are very friendly and have an open heart. They have helped me immeasurably in many 

areas. As they always serve me when ever I go visiting, I have yet to buy any food here for myself. All in 

all progress is coming step by step. 

 

I have been teaching English privately as I wasn't allowed to teach in a school without a visa. I have three 

students to date with the possibility of many more in the future. There are possibilities also for sending 

many of these people to meet the Family in the United States, as many want to travel. 

 

I'm very happy to hear of the successes in the United States. 

 

I pray for a big victory as soon as possible. 
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